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For the Newsletter to be received by the first day of each month, Session has set the deadline 

for all submissions to be on or before the 15th of each month (via e-mail or diskette only). 
We extend a sincere welcome to everyone to join us for worship and any events you see listed in the newsletter. 

CHURCH LEADERSHIP & STAFF  

Moderator:  Rev. Feild  Russell 

Clerk of Session:  Susan Carter 
 

Class 2016 
Don Hilsmier -  Membership/Outreach 

Carolyn Jones  -Congregational Care 

Rick Owen  -  Personnel 

Dorothy Pullease -  Stewardship/Finance 
 

Class 2017 

Tony Fortune -  Missions 

Cathy Richmond -  Preschool 

McNair Tornow -  Worship 

Carolyn West -  Fellowship & Nurture 
 

Class 2018 

Sara Brewer -  Membership/Outreach 

Jimmy Ennis -  Building  Grounds 

Emily Garrett -  Congregational Care 

Denis Powell -  Educational Leadership 
 

Clerk of the Works  - Larry Zimmer 
Permanent Funds Ministry ï Jim Swinkola 

Treasurer: Dr. Ronald L. McGowan 

Asst Treasurers: Allen Clark, Rob Clemmer, 

Jean Eells, Bruce Pendergast, Dorothy Pullease 
 

Church Staff 
Rev. Feild Russell,  Pastor 

Mobile: 757-846-1105 

Email: pastor@bannerelkpresbyterian.org 

Rev. Leslie Piper, Parish Associate 

belibrarylady@gmail.com    

Rev. Dr. Ed Donnell, Parish Associate 

edd@aggienetwork.com 

Rob Clemmer, Office Administrator 

rob@bannerelkpresbyterian.org   

Director of Music: Diane Rydell 

diane_bepc@outlook.com 

Admin. Assistant:  Dedy Traver  

dedy@bannerelkpresbyterian.org   

Housekeeping:  Margaret Trivette 

BEPC Preschool: Shane Parker, Director 

parkerps@email.appstate.edu     

Jim Taylor, sixOfive Music Director 
 

Office Telephone: 828-898-5406 
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERIVCES 

9:30 am Sunday School 

11:00 am Worship -  traditional  

6:05 pm  Worship -   informal  

 

If somehow you didnôt hear, January produced a rather large snow storm 

along the east coast, and Banner Elk scored between one and two feet. The 

ski industry finally has something to cheer about. 
 

Laura, my wife, and I missed it all. We were on a two week trip, first to a 

family wedding in Charleston, then down the coast to Florida to visit some 

of the churchôs seasonal worshipers. We discovered that, even in Florida, it 

can get cold. On three consecutive mornings, we woke to temps in the 30ôs. 
 

But we also found enormous hospitality. From putting us up in their homes 

to arranging events to gather people together, we experienced the kind of 

reception and good will that defines a gracious host. We were able to 

connect with nearly 50 people over a weekôs time, and even picked up ideas 

from some of the winter church homes of our people. 
 

Such a trip has expected and unexpected blessings. Last Sunday in worship I 

shared that it was so nice to have people greeting you with love when you 

arrive at a destination, and equally wonderful to return home to those who 

express joy to have you back. What I couldnôt foresee is what happened in 

my absence around the context of a storm. 
 

I was chagrined when, toward the beginning of my journey, our oldest 

member died. Mary Elder was 105 years old, known and loved by all in the 

community. Arrangements for a service were challenging, to say the least. 

Not only was I far away and on a tightly scheduled itinerary, but the fore-

mentioned storm limited options. 
 

Yet any anxiety over preparations proved to be misplaced. I watched from 

afar as everyone pitched in and went the extra mile to provide whatever was 

needed. From the snow-bound making phone calls to the last minute 

shoveling of deep snow in the cemetery next door (not our churchôs property 

or responsibility), Banner Elk Presbyterians rose to the occasion ï as they 

always do ï and exhibited their own compassionate hospitality and good will 

in every way. 
 

Parish Associate Ed Donnell stepped up admirably in my absence, while 

other staff and church leadership handled their responsibilities with practiced 

proficiency. But it seemed that every church member or friend had a hand in 

making Mary Elderôs remembrance special, and extending care to the family. 
 

I have said for nearly four years that BEPCôs greatest strength may be the 

way we live out our faith in caring for one another and the larger community. 

Even hundreds of miles away, I recognized evidence of that again. 

     

      - Feild 

                From the Pastoré. 



 

 

     Opportunities To Learn And Grow 

                                   Faith Seekersô Class 
 

About the Faith Seekersô Class:  Explore various issues, using music, video and conversation. 

                                                     Food:  Coffee and snacks provided (usually) 

                                      Money:  Receives an offering for good causes and needs 

                                         Time:  9:30 AM  
  

  

                                   Feb. 7 Complete our study of James-Janet Speer teacher 

                                Feb. 14 Begin a Lenten study: Lord, Teach Us to Pray is a six week study 

                                             on the Lordôs Prayer.  In Matthew 6 Jesus offers the Lordôs Prayer as he teaches his 

                                            disciples about prayer and spirituality.  Though the Lordôs Prayer is often said by heart, 

                                            behind it are six petitions through which we can gain a better understanding of our 

                                            relationship to God and the nature of the requests we bring before God.  

                                            Rev. Brant Piper will be teaching this series. 

                                                                                          Walking with Shadows 
 

This support group, under the direction of Rev. Brant Piper, is currently looking into ways of  

staying healthy when taking care of those with mental illness.  We have enjoyed excellent atten-

dance with persons who have much to offer those who deal with the day to day challenges.  The 

group is also in the process of gathering resources.  The group meets on the second Monday of 

every month.  Our next meeting will be February 8th at 7PM in the Margaret Tate Parlor on the  

second floor. 

                       Brother Selvinôs Visit 

                                                           ALERT !    WINTER WEATHER ADVISORY 
 

In the event that weather conditions prevent us from conducting our Sunday morning service of 

worship,  we will do our best to pass this information on to you.  As soon as a decision is made,  

we will update our web page (www.bannerelkpresbyterian.org), send out an e-mail, change the 

message on the church answering machine and possibly begin a phone tree.  Please know that it 

is never our desire to cancel a service of worship, but there are times that conditions - such as 

ice or power loss - warrant that we take this step to help insure the safety of our members. 

Please note, too, that if power is lost it could compromise our ability to follow through with the above plan. In that event, 

consider calling Pastor Feild Russell at 757-846-1105 for information. 

 

 Brother Selvin Gonzales Speaks at Sunday School 

 

Our adult Sunday school class enjoyed a lively and informative talk by Selvin Gonzales from our partner congregation, 

Arca de Noe, in Guatemala.  He told about the administration of our scholarship program which assists students in pursuing 

educational opportunities in his village.  He explained that not only those receiving scholarships benefit but also the others 

in their homes and community. ñWe believe you here in Banner Elk are doing what Jesus told us to do; to help the poor and 

those in need. This will help lead you to life eternal,ò he said. 

  

As always, Barbara Hosbein serves as interpreter and connector in our 20-year partnership with this Presbyterian church in 

Guatemala.  She has led numerous groups including a number of our members to visit Arca de Noe.  Brother Selvin told 

that the food Barbara helps provide them on our behalf helps orphans and widows and the very poor in addition to friends 

who attend many church activities in their area.  ñWhenever Barbara comes, everyone is so happy,ò he said, ñand we want 

to say óThank you, thank you, thank you!ôò  ñOur thanks go to God,ò said Barbara.  ñWe are just intermediaries, serving as 

He has led us and as we are blessed.ò Brother Selvin closed by reading Psalm 133:  

                                           How good it is when Godôs people live together in unityé. 

                                          For the Lord bestows his blessings, even life forevermore. 

                                                                    New Study for Lent                   
 

 Easter is early this year (March 27th), which means that it will be Lent before we know it!  Please 

join us for a new Lenten study, beginning on Ash Wednesday evening and continuing on 

Wednesday evenings throughout Lent. Together we will study the book, "24 Hours that Changed 

the World", by Adam Hamilton. Drawing on insights from history, archaeology, geography, and the 

Bible, Hamilton takes us to the Holy Land and provides a deeper understanding of the most amazing 

day in history. We visit the sites where those earth-shaking events took place, and we walk where 

Jesus walked along the road that led to the pain and triumph of the cross. This study will take place 

on Wednesday evenings at 7:00 pm, beginning on Feb.  10, and will be facilitated by Leslie Piper. 

Study books cost $9.00, and will be available in the church office. Please join us for this new study! 

 
                                         American Red Cross Blood Drive  

                   

BEPC sponsors the American Red Cross Blood Drives several times a year.  The next one will be 

held Thursday February 4th from 2:00-6:30pm in the King Fellowship Hall.  Sponsoring a blood 

drive is an important community responsibility and helps many people in this community. Please 

mark your calendars and if you are able, please help the Red Cross reach their goal!  If you want 

to make an appointment you can go to www.redcrossblood.org and put in sponsor code: Lees-

McRae or call Nurse Carl at 898-8862. 

                     American Red Cross Blood Drive 

http://www.bepresbyterian.org

